國立政治大學 111 學年度預報暨碩士在職專班招生考試試題 第1頁,共6頁

							- イノス	77 V R
考	試 科	目	英文	系所别法律	學系	考試時間	2月11日(五)	第3節
	選擇	題言	青在答案卡上作答,?	否則不予計分。				
For	Items	1-3	35, choose the best	answer for eac	n question and v	vrite the cor	responding le	tter on the
ans	wer ca	rd.						
I.	Vocabi	ılar	y (30%)					•
1.	As Chattract		anity's most pla	ace in the world,	the city Jerusalem	is much more	than an ordinar	y tourist
	(A)	vali	dated (B) vignettes (C)	voracious (D) ve	enerated			
2.	Jobs i	n pr	ivate security firms her	re cannot be as _	as they are in	some other p	arts of the world	l where
	there a	are l	nigher demands by the	rich and importa	nt.			
	(A)	lubr	icate (B) lucrative (C)	fluent (D) fractur	ed			
3.	It is of	ten	the case that a coach k	nows what your	athletic prospects a	ire, and a goo	d one would	you to
	this or	tha	t ability quadrant.					
			et (B) relegate (C) regu					
4.			y is proud to carry an e		collection; over	er the past fev	w years presents	of books
			vered upon us in great				1	
			it (B) copious (C) corp				1	
5.			ese workmanship remi				me did not hurry	, because
			t takes no account of ti			character."		
_			ed (B) shoddy (C) ultin					
6.			t to the recent order to			aiwan seems	to have more pa	tience with
			viduals who wish to m					
			ate (B) manifest (C) m					
/.		m s	ee any place as	as the old market	place. Serious cle	aning is need	ed before someb	ody gets
	sick.	mite	our (D) in analyted (C)	······································				
			ary (B) insulated (C) sp	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
	to adm	it.	nonial worships in the v			nce sooner th	an many people	are ready
			g(B) folding(C) swell		-			
9.	With t	he u	nexpected delay, we w	vere left with very	little time for the	preparation n	eeded for the pro	esentation;
			had no choice but to					
			(B) improvise (C) imp					
10.	Asam	ajor	of depression a	nd alcoholism, lo	neliness as an emo	tional proble:	m really cannot	be taken
	lightly.		(TS) 1					
(A) epit	ome	e(B) devotion (C) prec	ipitant (D) dedica	ation			

國立政治大學 111 學年度硬地暨碩士在職專班招生考試試題

第2頁,共6頁

								T		
考	試	升	目	英文	系所別	法律學系	Ŕ	考試時間	2月11日(五) 第 3 節
	11. Getting a post-graduate education used to be a serious decision for those who are interested in a research									
	position in universities or									
				ls (B) scholars (C) sylla						
	12.	Ifab	ab;	y is considered the	of vul	nerability, a	n old person sh	ould be too.	After all, both	can be easily
	hurt by anyone who has the intention to do harm.									
	(A) enactment (B) embodiment (C) extension (D) embeddedness									
	13.			the looming ahe				ol to be quite	rewarding.	
				ecarity (B) vibrancy (C)						
				nd of the previous centu				n of electricit	y by gases led	to
				_ of the electron as the						
	(A) ideology (B) idealization (C) idiosyncrasy (D) identification									
•				many unexpected char	nges, inte	rnational tra	velling has bed	come risky, e	ven with	_ proper
		vaccii								
		(A) st	ıcc	inctly (B) summarily (C) presur	nably (D) pr	esumptuously			
TT				(200/)						
				(20%)	Alba a B	ر در اور مساله او د	1		C .4	1.1
•				alked up to the professo eview of her new book		nd that she (i greatty appre	ciate it	any one of th	em would
				ch (B) if (C) to (D) then						
				ough heever wo		ae any a	fhicaiblings 1	ha aniong all	tha hanafita aa	. o
•				est family in the country		as any 0	i ins sivings, i	ne enjoys an	me benefits as	a member of
				hard (B) hard har		ardly hard	(D) hardly	hardly		
				it difficult to get used to				Hardry		
	- 0 •			ve lived (B) live (C) be			unu y.			
	19.			didate failed to get the	W		nis work shows	of cri	tical thinking	ekille
				erious lacking (B) a ser					diodi diliming .	skiiis.
ر 2	20.			set global warming in i					of ecological c	atastrophe.
				ed (B) facing (C) chall				1 2		o parov
2	21.			has strongly influenced				ina and other	East Asian con	untries
				entury BCE.		_				with Airline of Special Community
		(A) b	efo	ore (B) as (C) at (D) sin	ice					
2	22.	Andre	ea r	was fazed after an enco	unter wit	h a man who	o looked much	like her dece	ased father. Sh	ne was so
				d that she had difficulty						
		(A)	col	lecting herself (B) coll	ecting hi	nself (C) co	llect her though	hts (D) collec	t his thoughts	
4	23.	They	pro	opose a what-if approac	h that all	ows interact	ive exploration	n of the effect	ts of system ch	anges,
				tuning problems into s	•	~				
		(A) cc	nv	erts (B) converted (C)	convertin	g (D) have o	converted		·	<u> </u>

國立政治大學 111 學年度領域暨碩士在職專班招生考試試題

第3頁,共6頁

考試科目	英文	系 所 別	法律學系	考試時間	2月11日(五) 第 3 節		
24. A range of ointments and creams were found available for the treatment of the difficult skin problem.							
(A)seems (B) seemed (C) seeming (D) seemingly							
25. The comm	25. The committee the depth of his knowledge in linguistics, given that he was just an undergraduate						
student.							
(A)was amazed at (B) amazed at (C) was amazed (D) amazed							
III. Reading Comprehension (20%)							

Passage 1

It is perhaps indicative of my reluctance to plumb the origins of my travel addiction that it was only recently – while searching for some way to frame this idea of accumulating experience to fill a void – that I came across the work of Daniel Kahneman. An Israeli psychologist and Nobel laureate, Kahneman is renowned as the father of behavioural economics. The writer Michael Lewis calls him a 'connoisseur of human error'. Some of his most intriguing theories have been in the field of hedonic psychology, the study of happiness.

Over decades of research and experimentation, Kahneman identified a schism in the way people experience wellbeing. In his bestselling memoir, Thinking, Fast and Slow (2011), he articulates this dichotomy in terms of the 'experiencing self' and the 'remembering self'. The experiencing self describes our cognition as it exists in the 'psychological present'. That present, Kahneman estimates, lasts for around three seconds, meaning an average human life comprises around 600 million of such fragments. How we feel in this three-second window denotes our level of happiness in any given moment.

The remembering self, by contrast, describes how the mind metabolises all of those moments in the rearview mirror. The sensation resulting from this second metric would be best described, not as happiness, but rather 'life satisfaction'.

Kahneman's crucial observation was that the way we recall events is invariably divorced from the experience itself. One might expect the memory of, say, witnessing the Northern Lights to directly correlate with our feelings at the time – to comprise an aggregation of the experiencing self's emotional responses to sensory stimuli. Instead, the remembering self is susceptible to all kinds of 'cognitive illusions'. In its urge to weave discrete experiences into a desirable narrative, the memory will edit and elide, embellish and deceive. The actual sensations, and, by extension, our true sense of how we felt, are lost forever. We are left with only an adulterated residue. 'This is the tyranny of the remembering self, 'Kahneman wrote.

(Excerpt from "The End of Travel" by Henry Wismayer)

- 26. According to the excerpt, what is considered the author's "travel addiction"?
 - (A) The desire to fill an inner emptiness.
 - (B) The need to create good memories.
 - (C) The feeling of being isolated by the world.
 - (D) The courage to leave one's own homeland.

試 科 目英文

系所別法律學系

考試時間 2月11日(五) 第3節

- 27. According to Daniel Kahneman, how long does the "psychological present" of the "experiencing self" last on average?
 - (A) More than 600 million seconds per day.
 - (B) 10 times more than one can remember.
 - (C) Around 600 seconds per year.
 - (D) Less than 10 seconds each time.
- 28. What might the word "metabolise" mean here?
 - (A) To process nutrition in food.
 - (B) To digest the past memories.
 - (C) To increase chemical reactions.
 - (D) To erase images from the past.
- 29. What kind of metaphor does Kahneman use to refer to the behavior of the "remembering self"?
 - (A) Dictatorship.
 - (B) Gardening.
 - (C) Stewardship.
 - (D) Companionship.



- 30. What might be the main insight the author gains from Kahneman's theory of happiness?
 - (A) That life satisfaction becomes true happiness when one travels alone.
 - (B) That one can never trust other's memories unless the memories are shared.
 - (C) That how one experiences life is never the same as how one remembers it.
 - (D) That memory will only be stored in our brain if we try to turn it into narrative.

Passage 2

Given the demands of this day and the pervasiveness of technology, we inevitably experience multiple personal and professional demands at any one time. Like it or not, multitasking has become a way of life. Research into multitasking has focused on two different processes: task switching, where people switch their attention from one activity to another (for example, between email, Instagram and the report they are writing); and dual tasking, where people are engaged in two or more activities at the same time (for example, listening to music while writing their report). In addition, technology consultant Linda Stone describes another aspect of multitasking: what she calls the state of continuous partial attention. This, she says, is a stressful state where people are constantly, but only partially, attending to the information from their communication devices, motivated by the fear of 'missing something'.

國立政治大學 111 學年度頂地暨碩士在職專班招生考試試題 第5頁,共6頁

考試科目英文 系所別法律學系 考試時間 2月11日(五) 第3節

Multitasking is not a new phenomenon introduced by digital media. In fact, almost all interaction involves doing more than one thing at a time. Before digital technologies became widely available in the 1990s, researchers in Hong Kong noted that even then students rarely focused on one thing at one time. "When they watch television, they also listen to music and read or carry on conversations; traveling on the bus or Mass Transit Railway they read and listen to music – most commonly they "read" while chatting, watching television and listening to music on CD."

It might be argued that our ability to multitask is a major part of what makes us human. One type of cognitive behaviors that plays a big role in multitasking is called 'branching', which involves keeping a goal in mind over time while at the same time being able to allocate attentional resources to other tasks. Research suggests that this process takes place in the anterior prefrontal cortex, a region of the brain especially well developed in humans as compared to other mammals. It is quite likely that this evolutionary advantage was key to the survival of our species, especially in those early years when we depended on hunting for our food.

Professor Appelbaum and his team point to an apparent paradox in the research on multitasking. They note that, according to their research, multitasking is detrimental to task completion. Yet, at the same time, as multitasking in the workplace has been on the rise, workers' average productivity has increased, not decreased. If multitasking hinders task completion, this does not appear to be reflected in the overall value of contributions made by workers to the companies that they work for. Perhaps the practice of rapidly switching between different projects at work is adding some other kind of value, allowing workers to provide immediate responses to the demands of their clients, for example.

Indeed, the ability to manage and distribute attention across a range of competing activities is increasingly important in the digital age. Knowledge workers are expected to be able to manage numerous different projects at the same time, dividing attention between them. At both work and home people are engaging with much richer media environments than they used to. Environments like this require us to make decisions about what to attend to at any given moment.

(Adapted from "Understanding Digital Literacies" by Jones and Hafner)

- 31. According to Linda Stone in the passage, which of the following may be considered "continuous partial attention"?
 - (A) Listening to the music while studying for an examination.
 - (B) Having emailed the professor, you put a few lines into a report.
 - (C) Sitting in the bus while watching your favorite drama on Netflix.
 - (D) Constantly checking LINE messages while dining with your family.
- 32. What is the "paradox" discussed in the essay?
 - (A) Multitasking is supposed to hurt productivity but real-world practices have shown otherwise.
 - (B) Multitasking means doing many things simultaneously but research shows that only one thing can be done well at the same time.

國立政治大學 111 學年度領地歷碩士在職專班招生考試試題

					第6頁,共6頁
考	試 科	目 英文	系所別 法律學系	考試時間	2月11日(五) 第3節
	(D) M	atter.	o mean switching rapidly among tas		
	differ (A) It (B) It (C) It	ent projects at work can limmediately cuts down of quickly raises the emploallows the client's need	ch of the following is one example to be valuable? on the need of digital devices at wor yee's overall sense of job satisfaction to be attended to promptly.	k.	oidly switching between
	point (A) 1 (B) 1 (C) 1	y is it necessary for the and is that multitasking is not just about about the multitasking is not just particular about the multitasking is not just has multitasking is not just about the multitasking is not just abou	art of human n <mark>a</mark> tur <mark>e.</mark> Appening i <mark>n</mark> H <mark>o</mark> ng Kong.	dy and the sur	rvival of our species? Their
	(A) I· (B) I· (C) I (D) I·	t hurts productivity and si t came with digital technol Doing more than one thin	epresents the authors' attitude towar hould be banned right away. clogies through our own effort. g at the same time is impossible. In a tany given moment is critical.	d multitasking	g?
	cope wit		ur society in various ways. How doe e pandemic situation? Please use ex		